
UTOPIA MODEL UNITED NATIONS 2025 

 "You are never too young to lead and you should never doubt your capacity to triumph where 

others have not." - Kofi Annan 

On the 1st and 2nd of August 2025, in a world where diplomacy shapes destinies, the corridors 

of Delhi Public School, Gurgaon transformed into a global stage for the 17th edition of Utopia 

Model United Nations, echoing with the voices of tomorrow’s leaders. The two-day 

Conference began with unyielding passion. More than 300 delegates participated from grades 

VIII to XII. 

Ms. Sapna Dhawan, Dean Student Welfare declared the Conference officially open. She 

welcomed the alumni as members of the Executive Board and encouraged the delegates to 

think beyond themselves. She reiterated the importance of listening attentively, expressing 

views with clarity and consideration and in being empathetic in all our interactions.  

This exhilarating Conference consisted of six committees- UNGA, UNHRC, UNSC, HCC, 

UNEP and AIPPM that were earmarked by intense debates, dynamic crisis updates, meaningful 

discussions, and constructive disagreements on certain intriguing agendas of collective 

concerns, requiring immediate resolution and coordinated action at the global level. The 

delegates honed their key skills in diplomacy, leadership, problem-solving, and persuasive 

communication. 

What truly set UMUN 2025 apart was the spirit of alacrity and seamless coordination that 

shined through every aspect of the event. The Conference was conceptualized, organized, and 

carried out by students of grade XI and XII, under the guidance of their dedicated teachers. 

From careful logistics and well-written documentation to thorough delegate training and 

warmth of hospitality, each detail witnessed months of sheer hard work. Success of the 

Conference was further facilitated by the unwavering commitment of the school faculty, 

administrative staff, and leadership, whose encouragement and trust gave the student body the 

opportunity to initiate and grow. 

Following the presentation of awards by Ms. Sapna Dhawan, Dean Student Welfare declared 

the two days conference officially closed on 5th August 2025. 

 

  



 

 


